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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
NOVEMBER 19, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele Robinson, Superintendent and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance

was led by Ms. LaValley.  

II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Amesbury PTA Presentation – Sara Graham, President


President of the Amesbury PTA, Sara Graham, updated the


School Committee on the activities sponsored by the PTA.



This presentation was followed by a questions and answer



period.  A committee member informed Ms. Graham that


the PTA events can be listed on the school department’s



master calendar by contacting the Superintendent’s office.
IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability’s Report


Ms. Griffin gave a PowerPoint presentation on Measures of Academic


Progress (MAP) testing.


B.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Ms. Farrell reported on discussions she had today with the Leadership


Team at the Central Office regarding the school cancellation process,



the safety program including a successful lockdown drill done at the



Cashman Elementary School.  Verizon is working on a tower that will



improve communications from building to building via cell phone.



The Assistant Superintendent will be serving on a Task Force that will



examine the formula currently used to calculate the Chapter 70 monies



that are distributed to the schools from the state.


C.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson shared information regarding the MCAS and PARCC testing



for Massachusetts students.  There is a bill before The House of Representatives



of Massachusetts that would increase bonding for infrastructure/technology



for school systems in the Commonwealth.  The importance for early intervention


of students in this country is being discussed at the federal and state levels and 



supports our investing in early education.
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V.
Communications

Student Advisory Council Representative, Liam Gallagher, reported that the Council


had a meeting and discussed concerns with water coming out of fountains and faucets in


the high school.  They also would like to see an increase in technology infrastructure


at the high school.  They will prepare a written report and submit these issues in


writing for submission to Principal Hamond.


Mr. Gallagher introduced fellow SAC member, Jacob Meyer, representing

President Abraham Lincoln.  Jacob recited The Gettysburg Address as it was the 150th

Anniversary of the original event.


Ms. LaValley and Mr. McGee both reported on the annual MASC/MASS Conference they


attended.  Ms. LaValley read a letter on the state of the FY14 economy written by


the MASC President.


Mayor Kezer reported that Amesbury’s Standard and Poor’s bond rating went from A+ to


AA, which is two steps up.  He said that this means that the financial decisions that 


Amesbury is making are the right ones.

VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
October 29, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the School Committee of October 29, 2013.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.


B.
Business


1.
Acceptance of Gift Donation

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to accept the $5000 donation from the Richard A. Eaton Charitable Foundation to defray costs to students demonstrating need and who want to play athletics.  Unanimous, Yes., Student Rep., Yes.

C.
Warrant

Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to accept the Warrant dated November 14, 2013 in the amount of $323,263.28.  Unanimous, Yes.
VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Schwartz stated that this subcommittee will meet prior to the next School


Committee Meeting.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee had to cancel their November 19th


meeting and would be scheduling their next meeting this evening.
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3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee reported that the subcommittee met prior to this and discussed


the updated Personnel Report as well as ideas for the evaluation for the



Superintendent of Schools.

VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items


1.
Academy MOU (11/13)



2.
MASC/MASS Conference (11/6, 7, 8, 9/13)



3.
Change School Committee Meeting Day 



beginning July 1, 2014 for the 14-15 School Year (11/19/13)


5.
Superintendent’s Award (11/19/13)



6.
Principal’s Award (11/19/13)



7.
PTA President (11/19/13)


Ms. LaValley recommended that the Student Advisory Council be invited to a meeting

so that they can have a dialogue with the School Committee.  Mr. Gallagher requested


that this meeting take place on December 17th.
 
Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Liam Gallagher to adjourn the meeting at 8:45                                                                                                                                                                                                                        p.m.,
Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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